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JU~YDecember 20/ 1994

Mr. Peter Whitlock
1232 Oriole Place
Port Coquitlam, BC
Canada V3B 5K5

Dear Peter:

Thank you for your letter of October 9. I would like to
correct one item. The property mentioned in the Deed I sent
you was located in Hanover Co. I know this seems strange but
apparently property could be transferred in Counties other
than where the property was located. I had known about this
deed for several years and assumed that the property was
located in Pulaski Co .. The deed extract that I got from my
brother did not mention Hanover Co. and I therefore did not
think it relevant to my research. Well one day when I could
not think of any thing to do I sent for the deed. Was I
surprised.

Enclosed is a family group sheet which reflects my research to
date. I think I have found a wife for Charles Whitlock of
Hanover County. Charles dies in 1837. In the 1840 Census for
Hanover Co. a Mary Whitlock appears. Her age is consistent
with Charles and she would be old enough to marry by the time
Lucy Ann was born(ca 1804). In the 1850 Census Mary is age
65. She has two daughters Louisa and Mary very probably the
same Louisa and Mary mentioned in the above referenced deed.
There is also a son Nathan who is age 15 in 1850. Mary would
have been age 50 when Nathan was born. Nathan may have been a
grandson.

I would appreciate it if you could check your marriage records
and see what might turn up. Lucy Ann's sister who was born ca
1811 is gone after 1830 probably to get married so look for a
female Whitlock married in Hanover Co. between 1830 and 1840.
I have a record for Emily Whitlock m Bowling Batkins 14 May
1833 in Hanover County. The FHL is closed until after the New
Year so that research will have to wait.

I added the Whitlock Association name to the Prodigy list of
family associations. Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New
Year! !

Sincerely,


